
 
 

Reward For Effort  

From a committee point of view, itõs been a reasonably quiet term. 

However, t he new facilities mentioned in the last newsletter  (shed, 

carport, BBQ cover)  should be erected over the school  holidays . There 

has been quite a lot of work involved in getting to this point, so to see the 

final results will be a great reward for the effort.  

Congraulations to Ryan Kidd, the fir st Burleigh Queens Scout awardee 

since 1982! We have had a lot of Joeys earn their Promise Badge, 

numerous Cubs earn their Grey Wolf award and, over the last few years, 

we have had some Australian Scout Medallions awarded  to the Scouts . 

However, its been a  long time since we have had a Queens Scout. It 

takes a lot of work to earn the award and itõs held in high regard. Later in 

the year we will be holding an event at the den where  Ryan will be 

awarded his medal  - the final reward for his efforts.  

Next term we will have a family trivia night. I had a number of youth 

members pester me last year about why they couldnõt come to last 

yearõs event, so in order to quell their concerns about being left out, we 

will be having an event this year which will include the m! You will need 

some youth members on your team to answer questions ð unless you are 

a Ben 10 or superheroes expert J. More details in the newsletter.  

Also, in the newsletter we have an article from one of our scout parents 

who rec ently walked the Kokoda Track in PNG.  It sounds like it was a 

hard slog and a lot of effort but very rewarding.  If you have any stories 

you think would be of interest to scouting parents, let me know.  

Iõd like to give a big thank you to John Farquhar who was the previous 

chairman of the committee. John has worked as a volunteer mowing our 

lawns  every few week . John is available for work  at your place as well 

(afraid not as a volunteer though!)  There is an ad for his services later in 

the newsletter.  

Regards  

Jeff Butterworth (Numbat)  
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Burleigh Heads Scout Group  

  

Queens Scout Ry an Kidd  
 

Congraulations to Ryan Kidd, the first Burleigh Queens Scout awardee 

since 1982! We have a lot of cubs earn their Grey Wolf and over the last 

few years we have had some Australian Scout Medallions awarded. 

However, its been a long time since we ha ve had a Queens Scout.  

 

Later in the year we will be holding an event at the den where Ryan will 

be awarded his medal.  

 

Trivia Night  

We will be holding a Trivia Night on Saturday October 26. Unlike last 

yearõs event, this will be a family evening. You will need a mix of ages in 

your team to be able to answer all the questions!  

Maximum table size will be eight people. If you donõt have eight, we will 

seat you with another group to make it more fun! Costs will be $5 per 

person. Bring your own drinks and nibbles. Note, no alcohol will be 

permitted as the re will be youth members at the scout den.  

We are after prizes for the evening, so if you have a small business and 

would like to donate one (or even more!), we will ensure we advertise 

your business on the night and in the next newsletter.  

You can pay on the night but please RSVP b efore Saturday October 19 

so we have an idea of numbers. You can RSVP to me 

jeff.butterworth@softwareresults.com.au  indicating the number adults 

and youth members attending.  

 

National Youth Coun cil Survey  

The Scouts National Youth Council has a survey aimed at determining 

what publications should be created/enhanced for the youth members. 

You can take the short survey at this link:  

http://scoutsnyc.wordpress.com/2013/09/23/youth -publications -survey/  

 

National Youth Council Member Application  

The National Youth Council is a group of 25 young people chosen from 

across Scouts, Venturers and Rovers to advise on issues d irectly affecting 

youth members. Applications are now open for new members for the 

2014-2017 period.  Our own Ryan Kidd has been serving on the council 

and has found it to be a great experience.  

http://scoutsnyc.wordpress.com/2013/09/23/applications -for -the -nyc -

are -now -open/  

  

 

Ryan receiving his Queens Scout 

certificate from the Queensland 

Governor General Her Excellency Ms 

Penelope Wensley AC  

 

Queens Scout awardees with the 

Governor General and Chief 

Commissioner  
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 Just Do It 
 

I was so proud of myself this year. I walked the Kokoda Track in Papua 

New Guinea.  

 

What struck me most was the simplicity of the Papua New Guineanõs 

way of life and the beauty of nature. You pass through many tiny villages 

where people have so little in terms of our material standards but seem 

far more content, relaxed and happy. I came home determined to get 

back to basic s. Hard, in our society , but Iõm working on it. 

 

The views were breath taking. When you could look that is, because 

usually you were concentrating so hard on keeping your footing going 

down another ridiculously steep mou ntain, or using everything you had 

to keep slogging up the next mountain. Did I mention there were lots of 

mountains? And they were about four times as high as the ones we 

trained on in the Gold Coast Hinterland!!  

 

A porter called Trophy Orimba carried my pack. I couldnõt have carried 

it myself and will never be able to thank him enough. He was thoughtful 

and knowledgeable beyond any of my expectations. He epitomized the 

dignity and calm of these lovely people who appear to have a gift for 

accepting life as  it is. At the end of our walk we stayed in his tiny village 

beside a river near Kokoda. It was the closest thing to paradise I have 

ever experienced and I feel very grateful for the opportunity to be part 

of their community for that night.  

 

During the six  months training I did beforehand and while in New Guinea, 

I often felt like a cross between Bear Grylls living rough and Kathleen 

Turner whizzing down the giant mudslide in Romancing the Stone  

(Scouts, if you havenõt see this movie ask your parents because the 

mudslide is fantastic).  

 

As well as the real pleasure of being in an unspoiled paradise for ten 

days, I learnt valuable life lessons. The most practical came from my 

bootcamp training. Nearly every morning after twenty minutes Iõd think, 

there is no way I can do ten repetitions of this circuit. Reminding myself I 

was on my way to Kokoda, Iõd keep going and finish the hour. I learnt, I 

can always do more than I think I can. This got me up several of those 

mountains and is an excellent reminder in daily  life. 

 

A final note is that some of your leaders and older scouts came training 

with me. They were great company and are so generous with their time 

and experience. We are very lucky to have them in our lives. We have 

lots of beautiful walks in our area. Anyone who is keen to do some 

walking please feel free to contact me.  

 

There are no adequate words to describe the Kokoda journey because it 

was such a personal, physical, unique experience. I would love to go 

back and take my family to New Guinea and we a re already planning 

more walking and cycling holidays.  

 

Ali McGovern  

mcgovern@bigpond.net.au  
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New Facilities  
 

As mentioned in the last newsletter we have a number of new 

structures being added to our facility ð shed, carport and BBQ 

covered area. These should be installed over the September 

holidays ready for the start of the next term!  

 

 

 

 

FARMER  IN  THE  CITY 
MAINTENANCE & LANDSCAPING SERVICES 

INDUSTRIAL ð COMMERCIAL - DOMESTIC 

RETAINING WALL CONSTRUCTION & REPAIRS 

DECK CONSTRUCTION / REJUVENATION 

ACERAGE / RURAL -  FENCING / YARD BUILDING ETC  

WELDING / STEEL WORK / FABRICATION 

FENCE CONSTRUCTION & REPAIRS 

PAVING / DRAINAGE / CONCRETING  

MOWING / PRUNING / WEEDING / MULCHING  

DEMOLITION & RUBBISH REMOVAL 

PRESSURE CLEANING / PAINTING / CONCRETE REPAIR 

PRE SALE / MORTGAGEE CLEANUPS 

PREPARATION OF SAFE WORK METHOD STATEMENTS 

Written quotes for hourly rates or contra ct work.  

JOHN  0401 917 811 
E: farquhar.john@optusnet.com.au  

BSA # 1052370 

  STRUCTURAL LANDSCAPING 

 STRUCTURAL STEELWORK & ERECTION 

ABN 28 193 096 380 

$5M PUBLIC LIABILITY 

 

 

  

 

The development plan for the new facilities.  

 

 

Shed construction underway!.  
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Joeys  

Burleigh Joeys had some great times with the Nerang Joeys this term with 

the Kokoda Challenge Junior Games   hosted at the Nerang scout den 

giving our Joeys an experience of the wider c ommunity of Joeys that 

help make up the region.  

We had a very interesting visit from Melody Callahan  from Search and 

Rescue Dogs Australia who entertained the Joeys with a very playful 

rescue dog early in training. Joeys learned how important the work is 

that is done by the training volunteers and the dogs once they are 

working searching for lost people over difficult terrain and conditions. We 

had some demonstrations of the skill of these dogs at the den.  

During the national science week we had a Science n ight with 

Kookaburra (Dr Sutherland) showing use some awesome science 

experiments.  The Joeys then put on their lab coats and went to work to 

try the experiments themselves. As expected the messiest experiments 

were the most enthusiastically conducted. Some  budding scientists in our 

mob I expect.  

Continuing with the space theme was the Space sleepover with Nerang 

Joeys at Camp Kallaroo, with visit by amateur astronomers Ian Thackwell 

and his Venturer Scout son Matthew Thackwell (former Joey). This event 

incl uded our Joey buddies from Nerang and saw them making space 

craft including a model planet Saturn, star telescope and comet. The 

comets were a hit however a few stray comets and pop rockets ended 

up on the Camp Kallaroo roof. A big thank you to our parent helpers that 

always make a good turnout and help make the event run smoothly.  

For Scouts in Action Week we had a project making Tasmanian devil and 

bird feeders for Currumbin Wildlife Sanctuary. We also had a visit by CWS' 

Penny Whitehouse to collect the f eeders who gave us the photo of one 

of the Tasmanian devils in action working on one of our feeders donated 

in a previous year . 

Our night hike this year was at the Tallebudgera Creek mangrove 

boardwalk where we spotted a couple of possums in the mangrove 

trees. 

Also we would like to express our appreciation for the two Griffith 

University teaching students, Mallory Lowe and Jodi Collier , doing some 

of their wider professional experience with us. It was a pleasure to have 

them.  

  

 

Joeys on Space Camp

At Kokoda Challenge with vets  

At CWS with wildlife feeders . 

Playing with the Rescue dog ! 

 

       

At Kokoda Challenge                                   Listening intently yo guest speakers      Moon through telescop at Spac e Camp  
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 Cubs  

What a great term that both Packs just have.  

We had the Search Rescue Dogs came for a visit with Joeys at the start 

of the Term and everyone enjoy that.  

We did a lot of badge work this term.  

We had a camp at the Den and a PJ disco night. We went for a swim in 

the water at beach on Saturday  but it was a  bit cold for Baloo. All the 

cubs had a great time   

We had a Fatherõs Day night. The Fatherõs wrap their child as a little 

mummy and played games.  

We went to Region Cub camp.  It was a Farm theme this year, the Cubs, 

Parent Helpers and Leaders had fun a  swell. On Saturday night they had 

a disco so we all dance all night until it was bedtime.  We would like to 

thanks the parents for helping us on the Region Camp  

We had Cub Masterc hef Night. All of the cubs cooked a meal for the 3 

Judges . The Judges like all of the food. Well done to all of Cubs   

Red Wolf and White Wolf are now meeting on Monday nights, starting as 

Term 4  

We would like to thank the parents for help us on the night and also on 

Camps.  

Our first night back in Term 4 is 14 th October  

  

Baloo        

Wednesday Scouts  

Third term was a big one for Wednesday Scouts.  It began in the school 

holidays, as a small group of 6 scouts completed Karlyõs Adventurer Level 

Journey hike, over three days and two nights through the Gold Coast 

Hinterland.  Well done to Karly, for leading the group through the 30km 

course, and in doing so completing the final task to achieve her 

Adventurer Shield and Gree n Chord.  Well done Karly.  A big thanks must 

go to Magpie for being so involved with this, and all of the journey hikes.  

òB.R.A.V.O.ó 

The school holidays was also a chance for our scouts to attend òTriple Só 

competition standing camp at BP Park.  Wednesd ay Scouts had 2 patrols 

attend, and although it was a wet camp, everyone enjoyed it.  Triple S is 

attended by scouts from all over Queensland, and the patrols get a 

chance to participate in various bases throughout the weekend, such as 

mudlarking, pioneeri ng, abseiling etc, and even get to attend the Scout 

òGangshowó, a musical stage show held in Brisbane, and completely run 

by Scouts.  

A group of our older scouts headed to Pittsworth on the Darling Downs to 

compete in the annual NightHawk event.  NightHawk is an overnight 

navigation exercise, broken up by bases where the patrols have to 

complete set tasks.  The Wednesday Patrol, led by P.L. Alan Kidd, left 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Burleigh Heads Scout Group  

 camp at around 11pm, to complete the 8km course.  The Leaders, 

Galah, Quoll and our new recruit Perenti  headed to bed to wait for the 

Scoutsõ return.  The weary, but very happy and chatty, patrol arrived 

back at camp around 5am, happy that they not only completed the 

course, but completed the tasks and came back with the same number 

of scouts that they left  with!!  After a quick bite to eat and a warm drink, 

the scouts disappeared into tents to get some rest.  Unfortunately for 

them, they were woken from their slumber a few hours later to have 

breakfast and prepare for the closing parade and presentation.  A round 

900 Scouts, Ventures, Girl Guides and Leaders, from all over Queensland 

gathered around the flagpole for the closing parade and pleasantries, 

including the countdown of the top ten scout patrols.  Imagine our 

excitement as team number 190 ð Panther P atrol, was announced as 

third place.  òThatõs Usó I heard, as the scouts bounced around with 

excitement as they stepped forward to accept their awards.  A very 

proud moment indeed for the Leaders!  I would also like to congratulate 

our Burleigh Heads Ventu rers who achieved first place overall for 

Venturers and a special award for First Aidé Congratulations! 

Our term troop camp was held at Springbrook National Park, and the 

scouts attending were exposed to how a standing camp operates, with 

each patrol havin g a turn at being òDuty Patroló and preparing, 

cooking, cleaning up, for a set meal.  Well done to our patrol leaders, as 

no one left early with food poisoning!  On the camp we hiked to the 

bottom of the Purlingbrook falls, which was a great introduction t o hiking 

for some of our younger/newer scouts, and it was great to see some of 

the more experienced Scouts, showing the younger scouts how to 

operate a compass etc.  Thanks to Yabbie and Perenti for attending, 

and to those parents that helped get the scout s home.  

Our regular Wednesday nights were well attended, and consisted of 

some exciting programs such as, Hygeine, Cooking, Firewood and 

Campfire, Wide Games, Promise and Law, Construction, and a visit from 

a real Guide Dog in training, each night allowing  our scouts to achieve 

something in their scout record books, and we have handed out a heap 

of badges this term.  Well done to all scouts.  Our term finished with a visit 

to Indoor rock Climbing, a night which was enjoyed by all.   

The upcoming school holidays will be a well -deserved rest for some, but 

not for Wednesday Scouts and Leaders, as we have a troop visit to the 

Qld Careflight helicopter rescue base, organized by Cobra, and two 

Journey hikes taking place  over the holidays.  Tim will lead a patrol of 

scouts on a 2 day, overnight Blue level hike, and Alan will lead a patrol 

over three days and two nights to complete his Green level Journey hike.  

Good luck to all the scouts participating, but from the amoun t of 

preparation that has gone into these hikes, Iõm sure you will have a very 

enjoyable hike.  As B.P. once said òA scout is never taken by surprise; he 

knows exactly what to do when anything unexpected happens .ó   Good 

Luck, and once again, a huge thank you to Magpie for being involved 

and his expertise in guiding the scouts in the right direction. òThanks 

Magpieó 

Wednesday scouts will be just as big and exciting next term, and weõll 

see you then!   

Galah, on behalf of the Wednesday Leaders  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 














